
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 

MINUTES OF MEETING May 6, 2024 

  

Members Present:   Paul Jadis, Rick Fournier, Michele Cormier   

The meeting began at 1 pm  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 

 
Michele moved to go into non-public session under RSA 91-A:3 II sections A (compensation for employees), 

C (matters which may affect reputations of persons), and E (Consideration of pending litigation.)  Paul second-

ed.  The vote was  Michele:  yes, Paul:  yes, Rick:  yes. 

 

Michele moved to go out of the non-public session at 2 pm.  Paul seconded.  The vote was  Michele: yes, Paul:  

yes, Rick:  yes. 

 

The board discussed sending a letter regarding new legislation affecting the investment of trust funds by PDIP.  

The Town’s trustees of trust funds have drafted a letter opposing the legislation.  The board agreed to support 

the trustees sending this letter and also to send a similar letter of opposition. 

 

The board discussed sending a letter of “requests for proposals” to a limited number of appraisal companies so 

we might have a new company contracted by year-end when the current contract expires.  Michele drafted a 

letter, and Paul agreed to edit it.  It should be sent out within the next week. 

 

The board looked at the meeting schedule for the month of May and decided to hold only one more meeting in 

May, on May 20, rather than the usual May 13 and 27.  Meeting time will be 6 pm in the future. 

 

Paul reported that GW Brooks will be performing the completion work on Durand Road beginning the second 

week of May.  Finish work was cut short last fall by weather.  Sam Fortier from CMA Engineering will also be 

here about that time for a site visit and to review the work required on Randolph Hill Road after damages from 

the Dec storm. 

 

Paul also reported that Lee Corrigan has been given the go ahead to begin demolition of the cabins at Lowe’s 

which have been cleared of hazardous materials.  Acadia will abate the other cabins and the mail house.  

Michele is to contact the Lowe family to empty out all the cabins which are marked to contain hazardous mate-

rials so the abatement company can proceed. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm  

 

Randolph Board of Selectmen 

      

_________________________  ________________________________ 

Michele Cormier, Chair   Richard Fournier, Selectmen 

 

       

__________________________  _not present_______________________ 

Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 

Approved 


